33RD SENATORIAL DISTRICT

SENATE BOX 203033 HARRISBURG, PA 17120 (717) 787-4651 FAX: (717) 772-2753

☐ 37 SOUTH MAIN STREET, SUITE 200 CHAMBERSBURG, PA 17201 (717) 264-6100 FAX: (717) 264-3652

> 237 EAST MAIN STREET WAYNESBORO, PA 17268 (717) 762-9222 FAX: (717) 749-5649

S3 EAST MIDDLE STREET GETTYSBURG, PA 17325 (717) 334-4169 TOLL FREE: (866) 334-1863 FAX: (717) 334-5911



Senate of Pennsylvania

RICHARD ALLOWAY, II SENATOR

COMMITTEES

GAME AND FISHERIES, CHAIRMAN
LAW AND JUSTICE, VICE CHAIRMAN
AGING AND YOUTH
JUDICIARY
LOCAL GOVERNMENT
MAJORITY POLICY
RULES AND EXECUTIVE NOMINATIONS

WEBSITE ADDRESS
www.senatoralloway.com

INTERNET E-MAIL ADDRESS alloway@pasen.gov

MAR 22 2012

TO:

 \Box

All Senators

FROM:

Senator Richard Alloway II

SUBJECT:

Co-sponsorship Memo - Deportation of Non Violent Illegal Immigrants

DATE:

March 22, 2012

In the near future, I will be introducing legislation which would allow for illegal aliens who are convicted of non-violent offences in the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania to face deportation hearings immediately.

Current Pennsylvania law provides that illegal aliens convicted of a non-violent offence must serve at least their minimum sentence in state prison before facing deportation. By removing this costly and burdensome requirement, this legislation could save state taxpayers approximately \$1.5 million per year.

Presently, there are 265 non-violent illegal alien offenders being housed in state prisons across the Commonwealth and an average of 65 inmates of this type enter the prison system each year. Their median minimum sentence is approximately 3.7 years , which they serve at a cost to taxpayers of approximately \$34,400 per inmate each year. Upon parole, the illegal aliens are sent to an Immigration and Customs Enforcement Hearing for deportation.

My legislation would allow illegal aliens convicted of non-violent offenses to receive conditional parole and be sent to an Immigrations and Customs Enforcement Hearing for deportation immediately. This approach was recently advocated for by Department of Corrections Secretary John Wetzel as an important step towards the goal of prison reform and corrections system cost savings in the Commonwealth.

If you are interested in co-sponsoring this legislation, please contact Melissa Knepper at mknepper@pasen.gov or by phone at 772-2929.